
 
December is Here! 

 
Unbelievably we have reached December already and we are heading into a busy few weeks with 

lots of Christmas activities planned in school (see attached sheet).  Apologies for the disruption last 
week due to the gas leak, fortunately it was repaired quickly and hopefully that is the only reason we 

will have to close suddenly. 
As this is the last newsletter of the term, can I please take this opportunity to thank you all for all 

your support this term and for your kind words to staff along the way.  Any time you take the                   
opportunity to give feedback, it is really appreciated by everyone. 

Please have a safe and wonderful break  
 

Ladbrooke Primary School 
Friday 4th December 
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BUMP NOTE PROCEDURES 
 

Some of you may be aware that 
we have changed our bump 
note procedures to ensure               

parents are always aware that a 
child has had a bump on the 

head/face. 
 

If your child tells any member of 
staff that they have received a 

bump on the head or face,                
however minor, we will                   

complete a red bump form and 
you will now receive a text                

message to inform you that you 
need to look for the red bump 
note coming home with your 

child. 
 

If your child receives a more 
serious bump to the head or the 

bump has caused a mark on 
their face, we will ring you to 

explain what has happened and 
to explain to you what mark can 

be seen. 
 

Please do not worry if your child 
comes home with lots of red 

bump notes, it is quite normal, 
especially with the younger            

children who are still developing 
their spatial awareness. 

Clubs 
 

The second lockdown is now over 
and our clubs can resume next week.  Emails will have been sent out to 

you so please look out for these as they will explain which clubs are 
starting when and who for. 

Christmas Dinner 
 

If your child would like a  Christmas dinner it must be PRE BOOKED 
on the Gateway by  

Monday 7th December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If your child has a food allergy and they do not usually have a school 
meal but would like a Christmas Lunch, please complete and return 

the attached Theme Day Feeding Form.  



ATTENDANCE DATA 
 

Here are the % for  attendance in September to November. 
Remember our target is 97% 

 
Overall our attendance for September to November was 97.3%   
Well done as a whole school we are above our target of 97%. 

Well done to Y3 and Y4 who are leading the way with their attendance - great job! 

Class % Class % 

F1 90.0% Y3 98.6% 

F2 97.0% Y4 98.5% 

Y1 97.3% Y5 97.1% 

Y2 96.9% Y6 95.7% 

Y1—Y6 Reports 

 
Please look out for 

your child’s mini  
report coming out on  

Monday 14th December. 
 

These reports show how well the children have achieved 
in the foundation subjects this term. 

Dates For Your Diary 
 

Tuesday 16th DECEMBER 
Father Christmas Visiting 

Ladbrooke 
 

Wednesday 16th DECEMBER 
Festive Non Uniform Day 

 
Wednesday 16th DECEMBER 

Xmas Dinner  
 

Friday18th DECEMBER 
1.30 - End of Term 

Dates For Your Diary 
 

SPRING TERM 
 

Monday 4th January 
 

INSET DAY - School Closed 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday 5th January 
 

8.30 - 8.45 - KS2 Start 
 

8.45 - 9.00 KS1 and FS Start 

Our New Build 
 

I hope you have been as excited as me to see the new 
framework appear for the new classroom. 

Everything is going very smoothly at the moment and we 
have attached a progress report received by LA           
construction which shows pictures of the build. 

Polite Reminders 
 

We have been asked by the Police and Hertfordshire County 
Council to share these messages. 

 
Only one person should come on site to pick up or drop off 

your children 
You should stay at least 1m away from anyone not in your 

household 
Refrain from length face-to-face conversations with staff or 

other families 
Go straight home after dropping and/or collecting your                 

children  


